SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 11, 2011

ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Dave Slovina, Ed Beemiller, Brian Walton, Paul Johnson, Tim Giardina, Laura Hunt, Luann Todd, Bill Hess, Tom Peterson, Laurie Hess

The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm at Holiday Inn Express

Approval of prior minutes:

-There was a brief discussion regarding appropriate board members carrying out assignments from previous meetings.  The previous 3 meeting minutes were reviewed to verify accuracy of assignments.  All duties were completed appropriately and the following minutes were approved:



*August 14, 2011



*August 28, 2011




-Luann motioned to approve




-Tom second the motion




-all yea’s

Public Input:

-Welcome and introduction of Dave Slovina, Equipment Director


-Introduction of all in attendance 


-There was no additional public input at this time

Publicity: Laurie Hess


-OHSLA still shows last years coaches and information for advertising


-We are still advertising for the coaching vacancies (This Week papers, Lucky Lax, OHSLA, also reaching out to D3 local schools)


-Website presentation:




*We are using Laxteams as our web host


* Laurie and Bill Hess reviewed the website via powerpoint 


* Laurie recommended using one site with subordinated pages rather than specific team sites, however, there was lengthy discussion regarding this topic and the need/desire for each team to have their own “identity”

*Laurie also recommended taking down the current site until a final website/design is decided.  Tim suggested leaving the site(s) as is at this time as we are off season and it does at least provide a familiar place for players and parents to look for information.

-A website committee is being formed to further discuss/review the layout/design

Members at this time are Laurie Hess, Bill Hess, Denise Lutz.  Tim suggested

that Luann Todd be a member of the committee as she has worked on the website 

for the last year.

-Laurie is working on a PLA logo

-Laurie will talk to our web host to work out some minor issues with linking PLA 

as our  “home” page.

*Laurie  motioned to move forward with the home page as PLA and additional reconstruction of pages.

*The motion was tabled until the committee could meet and discuss

-Email was discussed.  There are several email addresses sending information, however, the need for various email addresses was discussed.  The Central lacrosse email comes from Luann.  There is also a picklaxboosterclub email that is used for fundraising info.  Team moms as well as team directors send emails to their parents/teams.  The similarities to other varsity sports/big boosters was discussed as most sport clubs utilize similar ways of contacting their parent/players/teams.

*the general email will be pickeringtonlaxassociation@gmail.com .  Laurie will monitor this email and distribute emails to appropriate board members as necessary.

North Girls: Lora Hunt

-Megan was offered the North girls coaching position.  She was planning to 

accept the Position, however, resigned on 9/10 and is moving back to PA due to 

family issues.  The North Girls coaching position needs to be added to the 

advertisements/coach search.    

-Ed asked if any of the North girls assistant coaches are eligible.  All can apply if 

they wish.

-Lora asked for copies of all ads from Laurie to add to the teachers shopping 

Network on line.

-Lora asked Mark Aprille for a copy of a coaches code of conduct.  There is not a 

written copy.

-Lora gave Tim a copy of OHSAA’s handbook which includes vague conduct 

Bullet points.

-We are covered by the student handbook/code of conduct as all players are 

required to attend the mandatory parent/athlete meeting from PLSD.

-The girls OCC plaque is up at North

-Lora is looking in to a banner for the gym.

-There are dimensional display cases at North for each sport/team.  Lora got 2 

issued (1 for girls and 1 for boys) for lacrosse.  They will be decorating them soon

-Lora and Ed will talk to Missy (North AD) to arrange open gyms times.


*the supervising coach must be board approved and  US Lacrosse member

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina


-Stadium Use:  needs to be determined and how we can get the most use



*if we pay, then can we use for all games?



*our initial thought was to approach Vince Utterback due to Pauls 

Personal relationship (Vince is in charge of all facility usage in the district), however, the email was forwarded to Mark Aprille.  We are waiting to hear back

*if PLSD brings up the “agreement” and wishes to revisit, we want the PLA board to be involved in all discussions.
-We may consider filing a “DBA” with the Secretary of State to operate as PHSLA, Pickerington High School Lacrosse Association.


-Curtis Kneedler is still working on finalizing the transition with PYAA
Vice President Report: George Paulus:


-2 candidates were interviewed for the Central Boys coaching position.

*the committee is recommending Pete Campbell who served as an asst. last year.  He is familiar with the players, our program and already has  2 assistants that he would like to request to the board for hire.  The committee suggested offering $2800 as a 1st year head coach.


-George motioned to hire at the above salary


-Lora second the motion


-all yea’s

-Tim provided the following information:

Tim and Brian met with Marc Diemond to discuss concerns from last year.  They also spoke with some parents.  Marc understood last years confusion and frustrations.  He addressed the JV situation and working on getting additional coaches/volunteers to help address that issue.  He asked if the designated amount for 2 assistants could be split by 3 to offer payment to an additional coach.  Yes, that is allowable.

-Marc accepted the position and signed the contract and understood all expectations.

-We want all coached to get PLSD board approved as soon as possible.  George will email the list of requirements to the team directors.  Team directors need to work with their coaches to ensure all necessary items are being completed in a timely manner.

Treasurers Report: Paul Johnson


-Paul gave a handout to all in attendance with a break down of the budget 


-George asked for gift cards to be purchased for the field maintenance workers.



*George motioned that 4 gift cards be purchased for $25 each 



*Luann second the motion



All yea's

Membership:Terre Buckles


-Terre was not present, however, Laurie Hess gave a report in her absence.

-Please review Terre’s FAQ’s and bring any questions/concerns to the next meeting.  Tim asked for them to be emailed to the board, and all further discussion was tabled.

-Per Paul:  Terre is working on a refund policy


*Brian and Paul feel the refund policy needs to be very clear.

Fundraising:  Luann Todd

-Charity Mania is not going well at this point.  We need to get more tickets distributed.

*Luann and Lora were at Tim Hortons and about 15 players picked up tickets.

*Tickets can be dropped off at DQ on 9/18 or 9/20 at Pizza Cottage

-Food nights:


*9/20 Pizza Cottage


*10//18 Kingys


*Nov DQ


*Dec Canes


-OSU concessions:

*so far after 2 games we have raised $2173.  We had a few expenses associated with the OSU stand which is approx. $170.

*parents have asked if they will be credited any portion of their fees by working OSU game(s).



*It was suggested that we contact NHS for volunteers

Equipment: Dave Slovina…Brian Walton gave this report


-Brian and Dave are working together to transition this position


-We can purchase helmets at a discounted price until 9/15


*with the growth expected at North and hoping for some growth at Central we are planning to purchase 12 for North and 5 Central.  The retail price is $225, if we purchase 12+ the price is $125, 12- is $150.  Our cost in winter goes up to $185.  This is already in the budget so no motion is necessary.

-George asked about helmet decals/stickers.  We may not need to purchase 

many this year.  The next big purchase will be supplemental uniforms and practice pinnies.  There was some discussion on only getting new players practice pinnies, however, most of the companies require a minimum # in order to get the price break.

-Shooting shirts will be part of the registration fee and a line item in the budget covered by fund raising.

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-Brian has been working on our schedule.


-We have our OCC schedule.


-So far we have 6 confirmed away games and 4 confirmed home games.

North Boys:  Ed Beemiller

-confirmed the coaching position has been filled and stated that there were already a few candidates for assistants.  They will need to apply.

Central Girls:  Tom Peterson


-Tom met with Jim Campbell to introduce himself 

-Tom is working on the schedule, but is still waiting for the OCC schedule.  There is a scheduling meeting at Kolbourne on 9/18 at 1:00.


-Jim Campbell is getting the track schedule to Tom as soon as he has it

-Tom spoke to Megan (last years coach).  She had some questions/concerns regarding coaches duties and the new PLA.  Tom said she may apply after having some of her questions answered.

Board Development Topics:

-George asked that all 4 team directors work together to avoid scheduling conflicts.


-Website 


-Branding/Logo

Old Business
-waiting to hear back from Vince Utterback, Mark Aprille or Missy (North AD) regarding field usage.


New Business:

-Laurie asked for a timeline to be drawn up.  Key dates be given to Tim to track for future board members.

-PYAA fall clinic.  1st – 6th grade on Sundays in October at the Milnor Rd fields 1-3pm  They are looking for high school players to volunteer.

-Laurie asked who was “in charge” of team moms.  A brief discussion took place.  Team moms are available to assist the coach, team director and fund raising director if desired.  They are a volunteer enlisted to help those key positions get their tasks done.
Next meeting will be 10/16 at the Holiday Inn Express
